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Among those from Schreiber attending the
funeral of the late Joseph McGrath in Egan-
ville on September 27th were: Mr. and Mrs.
Mervin Perrault, Mrx. and Mrs. Michael McGrath,
and Martin Ryan. ~

Mr. McGrath, who had taken an early retire-
ment from the C.P.R. died suddenly on Septembe
24th.  Mr. McGrath who had been employed with
the Car Department left Schreiber in 1967.

Mr. and Mrs. Laurie Furlonger visited Mrs.
Bill Furlonger and D'Arcy in Schreiber and Mr.
and Mrs. Del Weberg in Terrace Bay last week.

| Mr. and Mrs. Alvin Hastings of Toronto vis-
ited old friends in Schreiber last week.

Mrs. Peter Minaletti of Thunder Bay was
the guest of Mrs. Etta Gray last week, while
visiting her father Allan Shaw and her many
old friends. |

INTERMEDIATE HOCKEY LEAGUE

The Schreiber-Terrace Bay Intermediate
Hockey league held its first meeting of the
1977-78 season on October 3rd in the Recreatio
Centre at Terrace Bay. Although the meeting
was poorly attended, several motions were pas-
sed. First, a new executive was elected as
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follows: President - Rod MacKenzie; Vice-Pres-
ident - Len Smith; Treasurer - Ken Turner; Sec-
retary - John McGrath.

After much debate, a registration date of
Sunday, October 23rd was chosen. Interested
persene must register on this date in the Reg¢
Centre (room and time to be announced later).
Persons registering on this date will be re-
quired-to pay a registration fee of $20.00.
Anyone reglstering after this date will face a
late registration fee of $10.00 It was felt
that this would enable the league to become bet '
-ter organized faster. In this way, sweaters
and other necessary equipment can be purchased

| immediately and in proper quantities, and teams -

can be picked and a schedule set. The league is
is open to any person not currently signed to

a junior card. It is hoped to have a three-
team house league, as well as an all-star squad
to host visiting teams and to represent us in
tournaments. _

Don't consider October 23rd early, as it is
hoped that the ice will be in Terrace Bay arena
soon. Practices will be held every Sunday,
Tuesday and Thursday evenings with house-league
games taking over after several general prac-
tices. At present, intermediate hockey has

openings for players, coaches and refereess
Come out and get 1nvolved'
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